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The Covid-19 pandemic shaped the fall 2020 semester at GW, much as it disrupted most 
aspects of life around the world. Several of our faculty and many more of our students were 
affected by the virus, either by catching it or helping care for family members with it. Campus 
was closed for most faculty, students, and staff. Fall classes were all online, which required a few 
adjustments. I am used to seeing blank faces in my classes, but this semester I mostly saw blank 
screens on Zoom. Because of the disconnected nature of online classes, faculty had to find new 
ways of engaging with students, including new types of group projects, using discussion boards and 
Google Docs, and simply staying after class longer to talk with students. We will be online again in the 
spring, and then hopefully we will be back to in-person instruction in fall 2021.

Although how we did things changed considerably, what we did was surprisingly similar. Our students 
continued to do interesting internships (see pp. 3-5), albeit mostly online. Our alumni continued to 
have new achievements (see p. 6-8). We welcomed three new faculty (see pp. 9-10), although they 
have not been able to meet most of their new colleagues yet. Our faculty also continued to publish high 
profile and timely books and articles (see pp. 11), and received new grants to launch new research 
projects. For many of us, continuing to research and write was a welcome respite from the daily news. 
And several faculty took on new administrative duties to keep the Political Science Department and 
the Columbian College of Arts and Sciences running smoothly (see p. 12).

As 2020 draws to a close, I hope that 2021 will prove to be something closer to normal for us all.

Bruce Dickson 
Department Chair

A NOTE FROM 
THE CHAIR
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STUDENT INTERNSHIPS
AND UPDATES

Jennifer Garcia
Expected Graduation: May 2022

Madeline Hall
Expected Graduation: May 2021
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See how our undergraduates spend their time!

Madeline Hall
Major in Political Science
Internship with D.C. Hunger Solutions

Working as the Anti-Hunger Communications Intern, 
I developed content and managed posts for DCHS’s 
social media platforms and assisted with writing blog 
posts, fact sheets, newsletters, and web content. One 
of my favorite projects was creating the introduction 
to federal nutrition programs video series for District 
residents. I learned through this process how deep-
ly everyone at DCHS thinks about the implications of 
their actions, Director Beverley Wheeler suggesting 
during the editing process that I try to find a way for the 
visually impaired to be able to engage with the video 
series as well – leading to my creation of accompany-
ing voiceovers that were deemed so helpful that part-
ner organizations began asking permission to share 
our video series on their platforms. DCHS is one of 
the most hardworking, supportive team environments 
where every individual is passionate about working 
hard to end hunger in D.C., and I consider myself so 
lucky to have worked with such incredible people for 
such an important cause!

Jennifer Garcia
Majors in Political Science and English
Internship with Voto Latino

As a Digital Communications Intern at Voto Latino, I 
created material that promoted the Latinx community 
to become more civically engaged through voting, 
taking the census, and mobilizing others.

I loved everything about this internship. I worked 
there in the spring and loved the office, how every-
one incorporated interns, and especially the mission 
of the organization.
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Hannah Kelman
Expected Graduation: December 2020

Noah Levin
Expected Graduation: December 2020
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Student Internships and Updates Cont.

Hannah Kelman
Major in Political Science
Internship with Thorn Run Partners 

Since January of 2020, I have had the pleasure of 
interning with the lobbying firm Thorn Run Partners. 
I never imagined that I would be crafting products 
for Fortune 500 clients and working alongside one of 
D.C’s. most esteemed policy tracking operations as 
a college intern. Navigating health policy at TRP as 
the pandemic erupted, and continues to consume the 
nation, has been a pivotal factor in shaping my ca-
reer goals. Throughout my time so far at TRP, I have 
experienced many amazing moments. However, my 
favorite memory formed a few weeks ago, when I ac-
cepted an offer to become TRP’s newest Legislative 
Assistant upon my graduation in December! 

At my internship, I conduct health care policy research 
and engage in TRP’s policy tracking shop. I also 
watch Congressional hearings and craft memos and 
analysis for our clients, ranging from health care to 
financial services. I work on client deliverables every 
day, and I am fully integrated into the policy team. I’ve 
been remote since March, but my coworkers and I still 
manage to socialize (safely!) outside of work. It’s the 
most challenging, demanding internship I have ever 
had, but I am learning so much and loving every sec-
ond of it!

Noah Levin
Majors in Political Science and International Affairs
Internship with ML Strategies

This semester I interned at ML Strategies, a gov-
ernment relations firm with a broad array of clients 
across many industries. Through writing congressional 
hearing reports, tracking legislative proposals, and 
writing summaries of pending bills, I feel as if I gained 
a broad understanding of the issues pertinent to 
stakeholders across multiple industries. 

Due to COVID-19, this internship was remote, and 
I was asked to do a lot of research for our biotech 
clients. While I previously did not have much interest 
in the healthcare field, watching hearings with the 
nation’s top doctors was extremely interesting and 
allowed me to remain educated on the development 
of vaccines, therapeutics, and testing. It was also 
rewarding to find relevant grants that would assist 
clients in researching potential therapies and vaccine 
candidates considering how important these reme-
dies will be to saving lives and returning to normal. 
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Charles Panfil
Expected Graduation: July 2021
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Student Internships and Updates Cont.

Helena Russo-Delee
Majors in Political Science and American Studies
Internship with the Leonardo Bullaro Campaign 
for New York City Council

Since last summer I have had the privilege of intern-
ing for a City Council campaign in New York City’s
22nd District (Queens County). My roles as a re-
search and policy intern has me developing policy 
issue positions and related legislative and program-
matic initiatives as well as planning communications 
and advocacy strategies for their advancement. 
Specifically, I focus on traditional workforce develop-
ment and its improvement -- rethinking the system 
of job skill acquisition and job placement to expedite 
a post-COVID economic recovery. What has made 
this internship so special is the access I have to the 
candidate and his reliance on my work as well as 
participating in the new world of virtual political cam-
paigning. I look forward to being in New York City 
next summer.

Helena Russo-Delee
Expected Graduation: December 2021

Charles Panfil
Major in Political Science
Internship with The Daschle Group

At The Daschle Group, I serve as a Public Policy 
Clerk, and assist the staff with client projects that 
span from covering congressional hearings to de-
signing social media campaign graphics to election 
law analysis. The Daschle Group is the Public Policy 
Advisory to the Baker Donelson law firm and pro-
vides political strategy, advocacy, and intelligence 
to a wide array of corporate, non-profit, and interna-
tional clients. The Daschle Group was founded by 
Former Senate Majority Leader Tom Daschle (D-SD) 
and is managed by his son Nathan Daschle who 
is the former Executive Director of the Democratic 
Governors’ Association. 

I have been a Public Policy Clerk at The Daschle 
Group since June 2020 and have loved every sec-
ond of it. The team treats me like a real team mem-
ber and has trusted me with super interesting proj-
ects and client work that has helped me develop my 
interest in the lobbying and advocacy industry after 
graduation. My favorite moments so far have been 
our weekly team meetings where we all get to come 
together and talk about what we have been work-
ing on and enjoy each other’s virtual company for an 
hour.
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ALUMNI NEWS 
AND ACHIEVEMENTS

• Francis Anderson BA ’95, released a fourth rock album, ASON, by Chickahominy Vibe, on Ellorenz Re-
cords, which is available on all platforms. Francis is in pre-production to shoot and star in a full feature film
in fall 2021 called The Lion of Judah Legacy, with MJD Productions.

•	
•	 Esther Agbaje BA ’07, recently won election as a State Representative in the state of Minnesota.
•	
•	 Max Brown BA ’88, is working as a strategist for companies such as Lyft, Instacart, Zipcar, and Revel. He

was reappointed to another four year term to serve as chairman of the Board of Directors of the Washing-
ton Convention and Sports Authority by DC Mayor Muriel Bowser.

•	
•	 David Brunori, Esq. BA ’84, MA ’95, is a senior director at RSM US and continues to serve as a research

professor of public policy at The George Washington University.  Most recently, he was elected a fellow at
the National Academy of Public Administration.

•	
•	 Courtney Buble BA ’18, is a reporter for the online publication Government Executive covering federal

management and oversight.
•	
•	 Steffanie Burgevin BA ’68, is living on a farm in historic Waterford, Virginia, and has another farm in

Clarke County. Between these two farms and her horses, her days are quite busy. She spends the after-
noons writing and researching her family’s four hundred years in America.

•	
•	 Robin Clyman BA ’69, is still currently running Cockpit USA with her husband of forty-nine years, Jeff 

Clyman, JD ’70. Robin is based in Manhattan, where she and Jeff have also created, sponsored and run
the www.americanairpowermuseum.org, a 501C3.

•	
•	 Jay Cohen BA ’73, is a senior advisor to Compliance Systems Legal Group, a firm that focuses exclusive-

ly on compliance, ethics and corporate governance - helping companies strengthen compliance programs,
address new rules and remediate compliance issues.

•	
•	 Andrew Dixon, Esq. BA ’92, recently celebrated ten years as an administrative law judge with the Social

Security Administration & completed a stint as acting hearing office chief administrative law judge of the
Tallahassee Hearing Office in March.

•	
•	 Bill Dugan BA ’86, is a digital marketing and publishing professional. He applies his political-science

knowledge gained at GW to everyday business and personal situations. Bill is a father and grandfather,
and resides in both Massachusetts and Washington, DC.

•	
•	 Kathleen Floyd BA ’18, has been working at The Washington Post in the PR Department since she

graduated from GW. She started as a communications coordinator, booking reporters on TV and radio
interviews. Kathleen is now a publicist for the business, tech and investigative sections.

•	
•	 Liz Glusman BA ’13, graduated from Berkeley Law in May, and joined the Bay Area offices of Latham &

Watkins in October.
•	
•	 Enming Gong BA ’20, is currently pursuing a Master’s degree at Georgetown University.
•	
•	 Billy Grant BA ’20, has hit the ground running since his Covid graduation. He worked with a Florida polit-

ical consulting group leading up to the election. Now, Billy finds himself working in a Federal Courthouse
awaiting the potential impending election litigation.

•	
•	 Kendahl Hawkins BA ’18, is currently the finance director for Mike Siegel for Congress.
•	
•	 Kenneth Ian BA ’92, took some time off after retiring from the Navy. He now works at the Department of

Justice.
•	
•	 Frederick Joyce BA ’80, recently retired as chief communications and cyber security counsel for the U.S.

Coast Guard. He previously chaired the Telecom Law Group at Venable LLP law firm. Frederick is cur-
rently living in Mount Vernon, VA with his wife, Judy, and kids. 6
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Pam Lawrence BA ’76, is very happily retired from a career in Healthcare Strategy and Administration and 
remains connected to GW through the National Council of Arts and Sciences and as a board member of 
the Medical Faculty Associates.
Bill Lutz BA ’85, has been happily married for twenty-three years with two great college-age kids, one 
boy and one girl. They live in Southern California as Bill is an assistant general counsel for Starr Insurance 
Holdings.
Lorenzo Marchetti BA ’19, is finishing up his Master of Arts in International Affairs at the Johns Hopkins 
School of Advanced International Studies, while working at the Center for Constitutional Studies and Dem-
ocratic Development in Bologna.
Brianna Massey BA ’20, is working at Veracity Media in Washington, DC as a digital advertising strategist. 
John McCullough BA ’81, is a principal in a Swiss firm providing technology to producers of plasma 
based medicines. These include albumin and intravenous gamma globulin in developing countries and 
Hemarus Plasma LLC in South Florida, which operates commercial plasma centers.
Max McGowen BA ’11, is the development operations manager at Silicon Valley Community Foundation, 
a public charity based in Mountain View, CA, which connects donors with local priorities and helps them to 
craft strategies to achieve their philanthropic goals.
Nate Morris BA ’03 was named a Fulbright Specialist Scholar by the U.S. Department of State and the 
J. William Fulbright Foreign Scholarship Board. He will serve a three year term.
Brooke Ochsner BA ’13, is currently obtaining her MBA at the Johns Hopkins Carey Business School. 
She looks to continue pursuing market research in the healthcare field.
Michael Orenstein BA ’79, has been a practicing AV rated State and Federal criminal defense attorney 
for the past thirty-six years. Michael is a proud father of Jared Orenstein, a sophomore in the Elliott School 
of International Affairs.
Akshay Parikh BA ’19, is an associate client advisor with Bessemer Trust, a private wealth management 
company. In this role, he works on a team that provides customized estate planning, investment manage-
ment, and tax strategies to high net worth families.
Justin Prinstein BA ’06, is currently an international scouting supervisor for the Cincinnati Reds and is 
the founder of International Stars Baseball, a non-profit organization offering free baseball and mentorship 
to inner-city youth.
Michael Purzycki BA ’08, has worked as a contract editor for the Department of Labor and the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency. He has been published in Arc Digital, Charged Affairs, Divergent Op-
tions, and Merion West.
Jason Rabbino BA ’90, has been a faculty member of Villanova University since 2016. Earlier in his ca-
reer, Jason served as a Navy pilot for nine years before working as a consultant with McKinsey, followed
by senior executive roles with Aramark, Tyco, Brambles, and Towne Park, a leading hospitality services
company.
Patrick Realiza BA ’11, was appointed as co-chair of the Peace and Security Committee of the United
Nations Association of the National Capital Area (UNA-NCA) in January 2020.
Bernardo Reis BA ’19, works as an outreach associate for ActBlue now, managing relationships with
democratic campaigns across the south. #Bluewave #NewSouth
Dave Richardson PhD ’18, has been named chair of the Political Science Department at the United
States Naval Academy.
Jose Roman BA ’20, is a financial analyst with Citibank in New York City. He works alongside the Trea-
sury and Trade Solutions sector in the financial institution, creating and analyzing solutions for clients and
businesses that conduct trade with the Bank.

•	

Alumni News and Achievements Cont.

https://www.globenewswire.com/news-release/2020/10/26/2114314/0/en/Rubicon-s-Nate-Morris-Named-Fulbright-Specialist-Scholar.html


8

Alumni News and Achievements Cont.

Current PhD Students in the News
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Sean Ruddy BA ’20, is currently pursuing a Master of Public Policy at the Trachtenberg School of Public 
Policy and Public Administration at The George Washington University.
Mikel Schwab BS ’81, is currently a trial attorney for the U.S. Department of Justice and serves as the civil 
chief for the Districts of Guam and the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands in the Pacific. GW 
inspired his lifetime of inquiry and adventure!
Leleta Serafim BA ’73, continues to write and will be publishing the fourth book in her Greek Island Mys-
tery series this winter with Coffeetown Press. She is also at work on her second children’s book. The first 
book, Molly Saw A Bear, came out in June.
Julie Silverbrook BA ’09, joined the team of iCivics (www.icivics.org) as their senior director of 
partner-ships and constitutional scholar in residence.
Fred Simkin BA ’90, became the President of the GW Alumni Association of the UK, after the Club was 
officially formed in early 2019. The club has held virtual events this year to keep the members involved and 
included. Let’s see what ‘21 brings us!!
Colleen Fisher Simons BA ’08, is the regional director for the Pacific South network in the U.S. Depart-
ment of Commerce. In this role, she manages ten U.S. Export Assistance Centers with a staff of thirty trade 
specialists in California, Nevada, and Hawaii.
David Steiner BS ’91, is the treasurer for a congressional candidate.
Selena Strandberg BA ’11, is the founder of KnowYourVote.io, a non-partisan political information site 
that aggregates data on candidates and issues. KnowYourVote is making a buzz with young voters and is 
partnering with companies like Barry’s, Outdoor Voices, and Glossier.
Michelle Tanney BA ’06, is an attorney at BakerHostetler in New York City where she practices litigation 
and regulatory enforcement. She is married to Nick, with whom she shares a daughter, Madison. 
Adam Weisler BA ’90, was announced as the new library trustee for The Franklin D. Roosevelt Presiden-
tial Library and Museum. Read more in the online newsletter.
Kevin Werner BA ’82, lives in La Jolla, California with his beautiful spouse and a hyper-neurotic 
border collie. Between travel adventures, he advises companies in connection with M&A transactions 
and works with both for profit and non-profit corporate boards.

Current PhD Students in the News

• Alexander Beck, Elizabeth Meehan, Aryamala Prasad with Dr. Steven Balla.  “Lost in the Flood?”
Agency Responsiveness to Mass Comment Campaigns in Administrative Rulemaking.” Regulation &
Governance, (2020).

• Colin Emrich was accepted for publication in The Journal of Legislative Studies, for his article titled
“The Electoral Effects of Closing Military Bases.”

• Amoz Hor was awarded the Fred Hartman Award of the Best Graduate Student Paper Presented at
ISA-Northeast 2019 Conference. The paper is entitled: “The Affective Politics of Pop-Economics: How
Racializing Japan Naturalized Protectionism and Welfare Cuts in the 1980s-90s.”

• Gabriel C. Kelley is contributing to survey and bibliographic research, as well as to an index for Central &
East European Politics: From Communism to Democracy, 5th Ed., set to be published in June 2021.

• Kendrick Kuo wrote “Military Innovation and Technological Determinism: British and U.S. Ways of Carrier
Warfare, 1919-1945,” published in the Journal of Global Security Studies. He was also the co-winner of
the Barbara W. Tuchman Prize for Best Graduate Student Paper in Historical International Relations 2020.

8

https://www.icivics.org/
https://knowyourvote.io/
https://myemail.constantcontact.com/News-Release--New-Library-Trustee-Announced--Adam-Weisler--Ph-D-.html?soid=1102288669016&aid=TwTQZkuF38Y
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Michael Hankinson
Assistant Professor of Political Science
Areas of Expertise: American politics, political behavior, public opinion, state and 
local politics, public policy, inequality

What drew you to political science and your specialization?
I grew up where suburban sprawl devours farmland. From a young age, seeing the 
landscape change elicited a strong normative response—that this was a problem. 
As an undergraduate, I learned that what seemed like a local challenge was not 
only a political outcome, but one linked to political decisions made 50 miles away! 
This complexity and its unexpected consequences led me to pursue the politics of 
land use and housing.

What value do you find in studying political science during today’s political climate?
Studying political science has helped me understand two valuable things. First, the political climate of today is 
not a given, but one constructed through decades of political choices. Second, we can use data to identify which 
policies and reforms would most improve the status quo. I find those two realizations uplifting even when the 
challenges of today seem insurmountable. 

What are you reading for fun right now?
For inspiration, The Warmth of Other Suns by Isabel Wilkerson, and for relaxation, the Broken Earth trilogy by 
N.K. Jemisin. 

What activity do you like to do outside of work?
Cycling. Every time I ride my bicycle, my day improves (p<.001).

SPOTLIGHT ON
NEW FACULTY

Welcome to our new faculty!

Iris Malone
Assistant Professor of Political Science and International Affairs
Areas of Expertise: International security, terrorism, insurgency, civil war 

What drew you to political science and your specialization?
I didn’t set out to study political science. I was a Chemistry major in college. How-
ever, I was drawn to study political science because I took a leave of absence from 
college in 2007-2008 to work on Barack Obama’s campaign. I worked as a volun-
teer for the primaries and then as a field organizer for the general. It was the most 
rewarding experience and I can’t recommend similar opportunities highly enough 
for students. 

When I returned to college after the campaign, I decided to major in political sci-
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Spotlight on New Faculty Cont.

Julian Wamble
Assistant Professor of Political Science
Areas of Expertise: American politics, race and politics, political psychology, 
political behavior, voting behavior, experimental and survey methods

What courses are you teaching or will you be teaching at GW?
This semester I am teaching a graduate level course on Public Opinion and Polit-
ical Psychology. In the spring, I will be teaching a new course called Harry Potter 
and the Politics of Social Identity (I’m very excited about this course!) and another 
graduate level course on Political Representation. In the coming semesters, I plan 
to offer a few courses on Race and Politics as well.

What can students at GW look forward to as they take your class?
Students can look forward to good conversations. I am fortunate enough to study a topic (race and politics) that 
is chronically salient in public discourse, but also seen as taboo in many instances as well. As a professor, I work 
to foster an environment that is respectful but pushes us to think beyond general conventions of how we should 
talk about race. So my class tend to be much more discussion based than lectures as I think they offer the ability 
for students to voice their own opinions while also hearing others’ experiences. 

What activity do you like to do outside of work?
I love the theater. So going to plays and musicals (remember when that was a thing?) is something that I enjoy 
doing when given the chance. 

What is your favorite political movie or TV show? 
I love the show Scandal, starring GW alum, Kerry Washington. I mean, what’s not to love?! It’s politics, drama, 
and ridiculous antics! I still binge watch it on Netflix even though it’s been over for a few years. 

ence as well as Chemistry. I ended up getting interested in international security issues, in particular, after work-
ing as a research assistant for a professor on how dictators fight wars. I became interested in political instability, 
revolutions, and civil war after the Arab Spring broke out during my senior year of college. I had a professor who 
took over a lecture hall and was providing a continuous video stream of Al Jazeera. It was mesmerizing.

What is an unexpected positive of working in academia and what is a challenge?
A huge positive of working in academia is the freedom to research whatever you want. As a kid, having a special 
interest and obsessively learning everything about it could be a liability on the playground. As a professor, it’s 
an asset. A challenge to academia – especially now – is making sure you get outside the ivory tower. I think it’s 
important to have conversations with people outside your subfield and outside your discipline to make sure your 
research is meaningful and policy-relevant. 

What activity do you like to do outside of work?
Running, hiking, backpacking, watching the Smithsonian’s National Zoo - Giant Panda Cam.

What is your favorite Political movie or TV shows or Netflix binge-worthy series?
I really liked the TV show Madame Secretary. It’s like if every West Wing episode was about International Re-
lations. I used to work as the Research Director for the Office of Former Secretary Condoleezza Rice so it was 
really fun to imagine the Secretary’s war stories being dramatized.

https://nationalzoo.si.edu/webcams/panda-cam
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FACULTY 
IN THE NEWS

•	 Steven Balla has been named co-director of GW’s Regulatory Studies Center. 

•	 Sarah Binder was quoted by the Associated Press in “In Trump’s shadow, Congress-at-home eyes re-
boot during virus.” 

•	 Adam Dean received a Dorothy Day Award from APSA Labor Politics for his paper on free trade and 
labor repression in developing countries.  He is also a visiting scholar at Harvard’s Weatherhead Center.

•	 Martha Finnemore and Michelle Jurkovich, “The Politics of Aspiration,” International Studies Quarterly.

•	 Henry E. Hale and Marlene Laruelle authored, “Rethinking Civilizational Identity from the Bottom Up: A 
Case Study of Russia and a Research Agenda,” Nationalities Papers, May 2020.

•	 Stephen B. Kaplan was selected as an outstanding professor within the Elliott School of International 
Affairs by the Xi Rho Chapter of Delta Sigma Pi, the professional business fraternity at GW.

•	 Yon Lupu received a RAPID NSF grant for his project, “Vulnerable Populations, Online Information, and 
COVID-19.” The co-PI is Neil Johnson (GW Physics).

•	 Iris Malone received a DHS NCITE Center of Excellence grant for her project, "Effect of Organizational 
Dynamics on Terrorist Threats and Counterterrorism Responses." The co-PI is Martha Crenshaw (Stan-
ford University).

•	 Harris Mylonas, “Greece: Political Developments and Data in 2019,” European Journal of Political 
Research, Political Data Yearbook, Vol. 59, Issue 1, 2020.

•	 Lucia M. Rafanelli, “Toward an Individualist Postcolonial Cosmopolitanism,” Millennium: Journal of 
International Studies, 2020.

 
•	 Christopher Warshaw with Lynn Vavreck and Ryan Baxter-King, authored “Fatalities from COVID-19 

are reducing Americans’ support for Republicans at every level of federal office,” for Science               
Advances, October 2020.

11

New books by Brandon Bartels, Michael E. Brown, Janet I. Lewis, 
David Shambaugh, and David Szakonyi are linked below:

https://www.routledge.com/The-Gender-and-Security-Agenda-Strategies-for-the-21st-Century/Oudraat-Brown/p/book/9780367466503
https://www.cambridge.org/core/books/curbing-the-court/97B607067A2E7392C2223EF7E642FC7A
https://www.cambridge.org/core/books/how-insurgency-begins/8798DEF1B3A5563C402E4F5D4617C8CA
https://global.oup.com/academic/product/where-great-powers-meet-9780190914974?q=David%20shambaugh&lang=en&cc=us#
https://www.cambridge.org/core/books/politics-for-profit/171E20371665E37EB0A9F6EB2F9A3DE4
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LEADERSHIP
UPDATES

Ingrid Creppell
Director of Graduate Studies, Political Science

We are thrilled to welcome Ingrid Creppell as our new Director of Graduate Stud-
ies! Professor Creppell’s teaching and research interests range from ancient to 
contemporary works in the history of political theory, and interdisciplinary studies of 
politics and ethics. She is currently working on enmity as a conceptual, normative, 
psychological and historical phenomenon.

She succeeds Eric Grynaviski who served as a great advocate for our graduate
students in the program.

Yonatan Lupu
Director of Graduate Placement, Political Science

Political Science is pleased to welcome Yonatan Lupu as our new Director of Grad-
uate Placement. Professor Lupu’s research and teaching interests include human 
rights, political violence, international law and institutions, international conflict, and 
courts.

He succeeds Danny Hayes who oversaw several excellent student placements at 
the University of California-San Diego, University of Connecticut, Virginia Tech, and 
King’s College London, and other top schools.

Robert Stoker
Associate Chair, Political Science

We are very fortunate that Robert Stoker has agreed to serve as the department’s 
associate chair. Professor Stoker’s research and teaching interests are in the field 
of public policy. 

He has been a font of wisdom, always ready to offer common sense advice based 
on his deep knowledge of the department, college, and university. He succeeds 
Eric Lawrence, who is now on a well-deserved sabbatical.

Paul Wahlbeck
Dean, Columbian College of Arts & Sciences

Paul Wahlbeck has been appointed Dean of the Columbian College of Arts & 
Sciences after serving as Interim Dean. He also served as the department’s Chair 
from 2011–2015.

Professor Wahlbeck's research and teaching focus on judicial politics and research 
methods.
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THANK YOU
TO OUR DONORS

 Gifts to the Department of Political Science 
allow us to further our research initiatives no matter how 
large or small. They make positive impacts on our edu-
cational mission and further our standing as one of the 
United States' preeminent programs. 

Make a gift to the department:
Online at giving.gwu.edu/ways-to-give select "other" 
and type in "Political Science" via the secure online giving 
form

By Mail in the form of a check to George Washington 
University with Political Science Department in the 
memo line to:
          PO Box 98131
          Washington, DC 20077-9756

Call us at: 1-800-789-2611

Give by Volunteering at alumni.gwu.edu/volunteer

GIVE TODAY

Loren Amdursky *
Elliot Bell-Krasner, BA ’08
Dr. Sarah Binder +
Jennifer Blankenheim, BA ’02
Michael Carson, BA ’67, MA ’68
Dr. N. Joseph Cayer *
Jonathan Cohanne, BA ’70
John Colby, BA ’73
Steven Cramner, BA ’87
Dr. Christopher Deering +
Andrew Dixon, III, Esq., BA ’92
Diane Dupin, BA ’65, MA ’68
Dr. Maurice East +
Joseph D. Edmondson, BA ’88
Barbara M. Edmondson, BA ’88
Mark Frankel, PhD ’76
Wallace Gernt, Jr., MA ’83
Audrey Hertzberg, BA ’18
John Holder, MA ’90, MPhil ’93

Douglas Hopkins, MA ’81
Frederick Mark Joyce, BA ’ 80
Benjamin Klubes, Esq., BA ’87
Sun Kwon, BA ’11
Daniel LeClair, BA ’05, +
Dr. Forrest Maltzman +
John Mancus, BA ’76
Matthew Marsh #
Michelle Marsh #
Elizabeth Matto, MPhil ’96, PhD ’00
Dr. Cynthia McClintock + #
Scott McNeil, BA ’12
Wynne Moskop, MA ’75, PhD ’85
Edward Nelson, BA ’73
Rev. William Olewiler, BA ’66
Dr. Diana Owen, BA ’80
Sage Polanco, BA ’19
Dr. Barbara Presnall, BA ’65, MA ’69
Peter Rogers #

Dr. Carol Sigelman +
Ms. Stanlee J. Stahl, MA ’71
Rosalind Tedards, MA ’69
Bryan Tramont, BA ’89
Janice Wahlbeck #
Dr. Paul Wahlbeck +
Adam Weisler, BA ’90
Dr. Kenneth Winneg, BA ’82

Charles Koch Foundation 
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Schwab Charitable Fund

# Parent
~ Student
* Friend 

+ Faculty/Staff 
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We gratefully acknowledge our generous donors from July 1, 2019 – October 31, 2020!

https://giving.gwu.edu/ways-to-give
https://www.alumni.gwu.edu/volunteer



